PPCA General Meeting February 16th, 2005

President Karl Gloeckner opened the meeting at 7:10pm.

The Treasurer’s report was handed out to the membership.  After the membership had a moment to look over the report, Judy Nelson made a motion to approve with several members second.  Passed unopposed.  

The Secretary’s minutes were handed out to the membership for review.   A motion to table approval was made by Ray Dettman with Karl’s second.  The motion was made so that Kathleen Ireland could be present at the next general meeting for clarification on her call for a show of hands or a vote on the SE 13th St. median issue.

Next on the agenda was a report from Officer Earnest Bagan on the crime problems.  He explained how the Police were working in the area and the types of prostitutes that they were dealing with.  He encouraged the members to keep calling the station with all the information they can relate about what is happening.  

Karl next gave an update on the SE 13th St median.  A letter was submitted to the City Commissioners and Mayor with PPCA Board approval.  Karl called for a motion to approve/ratify the letter by the membership.  He furthermore explained what the letter stated.  (Copies were handed out to each member in attendance.)  After some discussion Chris Fertig made the motion with a second by Larry Streng.  Passed by the majority of the membership. 

Next was the update on the general maintenance of our developed medians.  A group of high school students from St. Thomas helped with the cleanup.  They are an environmental group and this helped with earning ‘points’.  Eight students and four adults worked for about 3 hours on the cleanup.  A suggestion was made for a cleanup to be done about every three months to keep up with the weeds.  Thank you to all who helped!

Next on the agenda was the second vote on the motion to have monthly general meetings instead of the bi-monthly meetings.  Ray made the motion for approval with Susan Gloeckner’s second.  Passed unopposed. 

Jan Meister made a motion to move our general meetings to the IBEW Union hall with Ray’s second.  Passed unopposed.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm. 

